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Welcome to the second issue of 
 of West of the Taieri Community Newsletter for 2021. 

We are still safely in Level One and long may it continue! 

See page 5 for JennyΩs  caption Ҧ 
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OUTRAM 
  

Spring Flower Show 
 

Friday 10th September 2021 
 
 

Outram Church Hall 
Holyhead Street Outram 

  

Time:    2pm until 6pm 

     Admission: $2 (children free) 

Entries unlimitedñ$2 per Exhibitor 

Afternoon Tea $4.00 
 

Home-made baking 
Freshly made Jam 

Freshly cut, locally grown Veges 
Locally grown plants 
Raffle Tickets 

 

Please bring own bags 
 

 Contact:    
  Denise  027 486 1226 
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  1st          10am           Outram  

                8th  10am  Outram  

    10am  Middlemarch  

             15th  10am  Outram         Communion 

             22nd  10am  Outram   

             29th  10am  Outram 

                 (Church Breakfast in the hall at 8.30am) 

 
   

  

   5th  10am  Outram 

               12th  10am  Outram 

    10am      Middlemarch 

               19th  10am   Outram            Communion 

               26th  10am  Outram 

 

                      
   

                                3rd  10am  Outram 

    10th  10am  Outram   

    10am  Middlemarch 

    17th  10am  Outram             Communion 

    24th  10am  Outram     

    31st  10am  Outram 

         (Church Breakfast in the hall at 8.30am) 

 

   
  

           7th  10am  Outram 

    14th  10am  Outram  

      10am  Middlemarch        

 

August 2021 

 

September 2021 

 

October 2021 

  CHURCH SERVICE TIMETABLE    aŀǳƴƎŀǘǳŀ tŀǊƛǎƘ 

 

November 2021 
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²Ŝǎǘ ¢ŀƛŜǊƛ wǳƎōȅ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ /ƭǳō  
 

End of Season Function 
ItΩs almost time for the annual End of Season Function for your local rugby club, 

and we want you to come and help us celebrate! 

HereΩs what you need to know: 

   Saturday, 7 August 2021 

  Doors open 6pm 

  нлнм season player award winners announced 

  Live music starts at 9pm 

  Food, including a Grazing Table and supper, will be  

provided throughout the evening 

ItΩs only a $10 door charge, so come along to your local West Taieri Rugby Club 
down Formby Street and show your support.  

Further information will be available on the clubΩs Facebook page.  

{ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǊŜΗ 

 

Thanks Jenny for this amazing  

front cover photo 

Ψ¢ƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊ ƭƛƴŜǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ .ŜǊǿƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ hǳǘǊŀƳ 
ǎǳō ǎǘŀǝƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜŘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇƻƭŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŘǳŎŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
ƴŜǿ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƘƻǳǎŜǎ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴΦΩ 

ItΩs well worth a drive down Maungatua Road for a look  

and count the poles!!!!! 
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  Outram School  
     Our students and staff have packed a lot of interesting learning into another 
productive term.  We started the term with a focus on healthy minds, bodies 
and friendships.  We participated in Bully-Free NZ Week, with our seniors  

working with the school to lead activities promoting understanding and  

tolerance towards others, and encouraging peers to stand up and speak out 
about bullying in support of those who need a supportive friend.  We all 
dressed in pink on ΨPink DayΩΣ even Harold the giraffe! We were lucky enough to 
have the Life Education Truck visit us that week. Pip and Harold taught us about 
regulating our moods, how to be a good friend and about our bodies. 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Now the senior school are learning about 
planet earth and beyond, and the junior 
school are learning about NZ history.   

     The juniors visited the art gallery and  

Toitu as part of their inquiry. 

 /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ тҦҦҦҦ 
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     We had a visit from the Wood is Good Programme.  This is the first time Ou-
tram School has had this programme, and a first for the South Island.  Classes 
participated in a range of activities to learn about environmental topics: why we 
need wood, wood products, how plantation trees are grown and harvested and 
about different careers available in the industry.  

     Dunedin Carrying Company sent along one of their logging trucks and drivers, 
so they could show children how difficult it is to see pedestrians on the side of 
the road, and how to test blind spots. Everyone had the opportunity to sit in the 
driver's seat to experience what a log truck driver could and could not see.  We 
were all given a high-vis vest so we could άbe safe, be seenέ and Willie, the  

Forester, demonstrated how his drone worked and what job it did in the forest.  
Thank you to Dunedin Carrying Company and Wenita for supporting this  

valuable initiative for our school. 
 

     Students have had success locally 

too.  Our triathlon teams competed at 

the Otago Triathlon in Balclutha, and all 

three teams came away with top 3 

placings. 
 

     We had two teams participating in EPro8 this year. EPro8 involves using  

science, maths, technology, problem solving, communication and team work 
skills, to create an engineering structure.  Both teams got through to the  

semi-finals, and then the Year 8 team got through to the grand final, placing 6th 
for schools in Otago. 

/ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ уҦҦҦҦ 
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        The student council has been active in the school.  As well as being  

bully-free ambassadors and ambassadresses they attended leadership training 
down in Gore, and for this termΩs fundraiser, they hosted a breakfast for the Make 
A Wish Foundation, raising $650! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

       We have many of our children playing a variety of winter sports.  We were 
lucky enough to have a visit from a couple of Otago Nuggets.  The miniball teams 
enjoyed hanging out with them, and learning a few skills from Jack  

Andrew and Sam Timmins. 

     Our House challenges are alive and well.  This term was Tug o War. I am happy to 
say that the adults could still beat the senior students! After much competition  

between the four houses, Pukeko took out the 2021 competition.  They were also 
reigning champs from 2019. 

     We have many Year 5-6 and Year 7-8 students challenging themselves to achieve 
C.A.P.E.S Awards.  This is an optional programme students can complete in their 
own time.  They choose from a range of challenges in Cultural, Academic, Physical 
and Enterprise & Service, to earn points towards bronze, silver and gold awards.  
Those who earn Overall Gold gain a spot on our Capes Board in the school hall.  We 

look forward to recognising these motivated students in our Capes Assemblies, 
which are held at the end of Term 2, 3 and 4. 

      Friends Of Outram School have also been busy organising fundraisers to support 
the school. We are on a mission to replace our aging wooden playground.  The  

children have shared what equipment they would love to see in their playground, 
and so now it is up to the designers to share with us a vision for our dream  

playground.  There are a lot of fundraising and grant applications that need to be 
made!  We hope you got to enjoy some of our yummy cheese rolls, which parents, 
friends and extended whānau spent over 2 days making. 
     The school is about to install CCTV cameras around the exterior of the school.  
The cameras are installed with the intent to record video and/or to be monitored 
for the purposes of enhancing the safety of our community and physical facility  

security.  There is a draft policy available on our school website for you to view 

regarding their use. 
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 News from Taieri Historical Society  .ȅ bŜƛƭ DŀƳōƭŜ 
 

     For a couple of weeks in April, our access road became the centre of  

undivided attention by DCC/Fulton Hogan/SouthRoads, seriously rebuilding the 
road and digging proper run-off channels, with the result the road is in better 
order than it has been for many years. 
 

     The other good news story, is that our 
     beloved octagonal phone box has  

     returned to the Park after a 6 month 
     ΨholidayΩ at the Taieri Blokes Shed.   The 
     dilapidated phone box has had every 
     last piece of rotten/decayed wood  

     replaced by the master craftsmen at 
     the Blokes Shed – they even totally  

     rebuilt the timber slate roof, replaced 
     glass & decals.  This was a seriously big 
     job to be undertaken by the craftsmen. 
     Actually the biggest, most complex  

     contract they have been involved in. 

     We believe the phone box hails from 
                  the early 1920s, and was situated in 
     Manse St Dunedin. 
 

          Above—being rebuilt at TBS 
 

Right—being reinstated at the Park by TBS 
 

The  Taieri Blokes shed is a critical partner 

 to Taieri Historical.  They normally have  

about 4 THS jobs in their order book.   

Without their expertise, THS could never  

undertake the complex woodwork  

needed to maintain/upgrade our wood  

based exhibits. 
 

 /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ мм ҦҦҦҦ 
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     Left—BACK IN PLACE! 

    Please note the Taieri Historical Society AGM 

    will be held in the old school at the Park 2pm  

    on Sunday, 25 July, 2021.    

    Guest speaker will be Lindsay Wilkie, 

     who will speak on Taieri Flour Mills,  

    including the Wilkie family Flour Mill history. 

   ALL WELCOME 
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Taieri Lions – Serving in the Community 

    The months of March, April and May have provided plenty of variation for 
the members, and on a number of occasions, our wives and partners, who  
provide so much support.  Thea Bekkers produces the monthly club bulletin.  
On a roster basis, the wives and partners prepare some of the meals for the 
monthly meetings, as well as providing front line help with our numerous  
catering activities.  Lorraine Horne supports husband Mervyn with sourcing 
food etc, and ensuring all is in  place for catering requirements.  We are also 
very fortunate to have Helen Spittle, sharing her catering experience to ensure 
high quality meals reach the tables.  These are just a few examples of the  
tremendous support we receive.  Not one of these ladies is a  member of the 
club, but they give such strong support to their husbands and partners, who 
serve so willingly in the West Taieri community.  The evidence of the service the 
club has given, has left a lasting legacy during the 45 years the club has been in 
existence; the mark of a vibrant group of individuals, who care about their  
community. 
 

     During March, the Heartland Tractor Trekkers from the North Island were 
hosted overnight at the Rugby Club facilities.  Members provided a meal and 
some social interaction.  This group was travelling the country, raising money 
for the Heart Kids N.Z., and $500 was donated to the cause.  The monthly tea 
meeting included a social games night of good fun.  Long serving membership 
awards were presented to Mervyn Horne 45 years, Ted Bezett and Ross Roy 40 
years, Colin Scurr 34 years. Three members made a club visit to the Lawrence 
Lions.  Continuing good sales were made from the Manure stall, sited outside 
the Outram Fire Station.  Thank you to Fred Doherty and other community  
Members, who have donated sheep manure. 
 

     April – A sizeable catering project was completed successfully, for the 80 
Firemen from Otago/Southland who attended the Gold Star awards function at 
Outram.  An interesting and absorbing speaker, Rhodes Donald, had the  
attention of the members at the Tea meeting.  The subject – 'Life after  
Farming and Wealth Management'.  Two new members, Jim Pine and Brian 
Illingworth were welcomed along, together with 21 visitors from the Dunedin 
Host Lions Club.  Altogether a big night all round.  Thirteen members  
participated in a social fishing trip to Lake Hawea, where lake conditions were 
not the best, but most came home with a fish or two!! 

      /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ моҦҦҦҦ  
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      May – The busiest month in the clubΩs calendar year.  Two of the biggest  
projects involved the majority of the membership.  The Winter Crop  
Competition, run in conjunction with the Taieri Rotary club members, was, once 
again, a huge success, culminating with an awards and social night at the  
Wingatui Racecourse Function Centre, where in excess of $60,000 was raised. 
The main benefactors were the Otago Rescue Helicopter Trust, and the Hospice, 
along with two Rural Scholarships to the Telford Farm Training Institute. 
The competition was well supported by the farming and business community, 
many of whom provided very generous prizes for the eagerly awaited auction 
sale, a feature of the social night. 104 individual crops were weighed as part of 
the competition.  This  well run night, was a credit to the members of both 
clubs, who have returned significant cash grants back in to the community for a 
number of years. 
     The other major project, the Berwick Outdoor Experience course, was a  
resounding success, with 39 particpants taking part.  Post course feedback from 
the organisers the Taieri Lions club, and the Instructors, this years intake was 
one of the best, with the majority of the partcipants giving 100% in their quest 
for greater, personal, mental and physical strength.  Putting the group under 
supervised pressure, produced outstanding results, which was so evident at the 
end of the course.  It was the 29th course supported by the Taieri Lions over a 31 
year duration.  Our Thanks to the community for support with sponsorship and 
equipment, and to our 11 dedicated, voluntary, Instructors, who gave up their 
time for 8 days to assist. This is superb project to be involved with. 
Speakers at the monthly meeting, were Scott Weatherall from the I Hope  
Foundation, and Kevin Moore from the Berwick Experience organising team. 
Socially, an outing to Les Miserables at the Regent theatre in Dunedin, provided 
an entertaining night for the large group of members and partners who went 
along. 

 
/ƻƴǘΦ 
ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ 
мпҦҦҦ 

 
 
 
 
 

Kayaks donated to Taieri  College 

December 2020 
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hǘŀƎƻ wǳǊŀƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ offers 
Free and confidential advice is available through the Trust coordinator.  

Otago Rural Support Trust 0800 787 254  
www.otago.rural-support.org.nz or Pat Macaulay 027 201 6921 

       On ANZAC Day, a wreath was placed on the local RSA Memorial by Club 
President, Graeme Robertson, in memory of local servicemen lost to the area  
during their service to War efforts. 
 

     June – Another absorbing speaker, Brian Grant, provided an insight into his 
work as a helicopter pilot, working with the sea fishing industry in the Pacific. 
His visual presentation contained some enlightening seldom seen footage of 
how the Industry functions.  This along with the rescue of two seamen lost 
overboard during a storm, was a captivating experience. 
 

If you are community minded, come along and join us – Monthly meeting, 
second Wednesday of the month held at the Rugby Clubrooms Formby Street 

 6.30 social chat and 7pm meal, followed by business.  

 Contact Graeme Robertson 027 445 8225 or Colin Scurr 027 485 4808 



West of the Taieri Newsletter    15 

 

tƘƻǘƻ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜŘ ōȅ {Ƙŀǿƴ aŎ!ǾƛƴǳŜΣ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ wǳǊŀƭ [ƛŦŜ 
 

The annual Taieri Winter Crop Competition & Charity Auction  
has returned and raised more than ever before. 

This event is run by the Taieri Rotary and Taieri Lions Clubs 
 

Otago Rescue Helicopter Trust  
Otago Community Hospice  
Otago Rural Support Trust  

 were all recipients  of the funds,   
plus three rural student Scholarships 

 

The winner of the FMG Cup, for the most outstanding crop, 
was a kale crop grown by James and Samuel Reid,  

Minchmoor Farm. 
The Rabobank Cup, for the runner-up crop, was awarded to 

Mark Butson, for his crop of fodder beet.  
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!b½!/ 5!¸ нлнм h¦¢w!a    tƘƻǘƻ ōȅ WŜƴƴȅ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ 
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LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ƻǊ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴ ƻǊ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜ  

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎ ŀΦǎΦŀΦǇΦ 
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƛŘŜŀǎ ōȅ ŜŀǊƭȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлнм ƛǎǎǳŜΦ 

            
 
 
         News From Maungatua Parish   
 
   ōȅ Cŀȅ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ 
 
     Recently most members of the congregation travelled to Clydevale to look at 
the church there.  It was built some years ago and is the building the Outram 
congregation are likely to use as the basis for our new building.  We were all 
most impressed by it. Moreover it has almost everything we would like, and it is 
within reach of our budget.  The one or two features we felt were missing for us 
could be added easily.  The best part of the trip was that we could see in the 
building in reality, rather than as a plan on paper, which was much easier for 
most of us.  The member of the congregation who is a working builder was with 
us this day, which made for everyones greater understanding of the various 
features, and reasons for doing many things.  One advantage of this building is 
that it is constructed off-site and brought by truck to be placed on waiting  
foundations.  This will make the time without a usable church as short as  
possible.  
 

     Also since our last news, we have received the wonderful news that the local 
Lions Club is giving the church $10,000 towards the new building.  This is from 
the trust set up to administer the funds from the sale of the Maungatua Hall 
some years ago.  The trust is being wound up and the funds distributed to  
several local community groups. We are grateful and delighted to be included. 
 

     In addition to these, we are working our way through the routine of the 
church year.  We held our annual autumn Harvest Festival Sunday, where we 
brought donations of groceries and produce for the Mosgiel food bank, we  
farewelled Graeme Munro, who has taken a monthly service with us for eight 
years and is now retiring to Lower Hutt, and we continue to employ Mary  
Somerville, who is the chaplain at the Outram School. 
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  West Taieri  Churches by Jenny McDonald 

     As reported in the Maungatua Parish news, change is coming to the  

Presbyterian church in Outram. As society and community changes so must  

organisations that provide activities, so they can retain relevance which also 
requires facilities fit for purpose.  
 

     This is no different to what has happened in the past 150 years across the 
Taieri, as population has moved, new groups and clubs have opened and  

commercial trading has become 7 days a week. 
 

     Over past years church buildings have closed, been moved, repurposed or  

demolished.  Following is a brief look at some of those changes. 
 

Maungatua Presbyterian Parish 

     The original West Taieri Church was built across the road from the cemetery, 
with the manse alongside, on the now SH 87, 1.5km west of Outram.  It was 
thought that the Outram township would develop in that area. 
 

     This church was designed by W.H.Clayton and opened in 1866. It closed for 
Sunday services in 1963 and was controversially demolished in 1970.  In his 
book άGrowing up in West Taieriέ Alex Chisholm describes what he claims was 
one of the most disastrous episodes in the church. 
 

άAs secretary of the Bible class I included in our annual report a plea for better 

hall accommodation for Bible Class Sunday school and possibly evening services 

in Outramέ 

     He recounts that the idea was enthusiastically received, and a move to build 

a new church was instigated but a first vote was defeated.  However, at the 

next meeting to discuss pros and cons, opposition was shown because it would 

be a direct threat to the West Taieri church and be too expensive.  

Chisholm noted  

άFeelings ran high and the minister ordered one office bearer out of the church. 
Half of the congregation including our family left the meeting and church. Many 
friendships were severed.έ 

      /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ мфҦҦҦҦ 
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     However, the new Outram Presbyterian church opened in Outram in 1922. 
 

     A present day Outram resident and church member Joan Bennett, nee  

Bathgate, speaks of her recollections of earlier times. 

     άMy memories go back seventy six years as a four year old in 1945 going to 

the Outram church άto doέ the flowers with my mother every Saturday. 

     I also remember the old West Taieri church with services at 11am each  

Sunday.  This was a grand red brick building opened in 1963. My great, great  

grandparents and following generations attended church there until 1963.  The 

church became unsafe and was demolished in 1970.  The church manse remains 

today as a private home.έ 

     In 1921 some members felt that a newer building was needed in Outram.   
After some dissension, the 1922 building was completed for 7pm services.  As 
planned, the building in Outram also served as a hall.  There were large folding 
doors across the middle.  The NW half was used for church.  The SE half was 
used for other activities.  There were many uses: Sunday school, Girl Guides, 
Plunket Clinics, piano lessons, to name a few .  A kitchen at the side with a  

copper to boil up water for a cup of tea was a bonus in 1922.  The big doors 
were pushed back to make more room for funerals, weddings, and in my  

teenage years badminton on Friday Bible Class nights. 

 

 

 

   /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ  
ǇŀƎŜ нлҦҦҦҦ 
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      In early days there were also interdenominational evening services in the 
Woodside Mission Hall, for Woodside folk. 
 

     The Maungatua parish resulted from the gradual amalgamation of the West 
Taieri, South Taieri and Strath Taieri parishes.   It then included Middlemarch, 
Hyde, Henley, Otokia, Berwick, Maungatua and Momona churches, as well as 
Outram.  Of these, only Outram holds weekly services and Middlemarch has 
one per month. 
 

     With greater mobility and less local loyalty it resulted in having more  

churches than were needed. 
 

     Hyde was closed and sold several years ago. 

     Services had been held in different buildings in Henley until the Henley 
church was completed and opened by Rev Prof Hewitson on June 10, 1928.  It 
was closed on 21 February, 2016, and sold to a woman for a possible wedding 
venue.  She did earth works and fitted a deck to the west side. 
 

     The Berwick church has been relocated to the Taieri Historical Park in  

Outram and restored. It can be hired for weddings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ нм ҦҦҦ 
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     The Maungatua church, located across the road from the school and hall, 

was sold to a farmer and used as a hay barn but has now been demolished. 

     The Momona church has been renovated and repurposed as a home. 

      Otokia was deconsecrated, sold and in later years used as a hay barn. 

      It is not only the Presbyterian Church that has seen changes.  

     In January 2017 an article about St Thomas Anglican Church in Holyhead St 

was published online in Stuff with some of the following information. 

This Anglican church was designed in 1893 by Mason and Wales.  After closure 

in the 1970s it was sold.  Architect Brooke Lawton and Viv Leigh restored and 

converted it into a home in 2004.  

     It features original kauri wood panelling, vaulted ceilings and nave.  A stained 
glass window which depicts St Thomas the patron saint of construction was  

retained.  An extension created a generous mezzanine bedroom and study at 
the back of the building but the street view retains the beautiful original  

features. 

     The Catholic Church in 
Holyhead St has not  

received the same care 
and attention since itΩs 
closure in the тлΩs.   

Although some conversion 
work was started inside 
the church the building 
retains its original  

appearance on the  

exterior. 
 

     [ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘǊŜ ƻŦ hǳǘǊŀƳ ŎƻǳƭŘ 

ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭΣ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

²ƛǘƘ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǝƻƴΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǊŜǝǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ǇǳōƭƛŎ 

ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ hǳǘǊŀƳ Ƴŀȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾŜΣ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ Ƴŀƴȅ  

ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ hǳǘǊŀƳ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ  

ǊŜǾƛǾŜ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǾƛōǊŀƴǘ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ-ƭƛƪŜ ŘŜǎǝƴŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƭƻŎŀƭǎΦ 
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Outram Playcentre News 
 

     This year seems to be flying by with Term 2 coming to an end and we have 
had a lot going on at Playcentre.  We have welcomed 3 new families, and the 
children have all settled in well, which is fantastic.   We have had 4 parents start 
or continue working towards qualifications which support the childrenΩs  

learning and allow us to operate. It is awesome to see the enthusiasm they 
have had for this and the dedication to complete assessments.   
 

     In May we had an outing to the Dunedin Gymnastics club where the children 
were able to take part in a session on the gym equipment.  The children gained 
a lot of confidence in a short time and had lots of smiles.  After the gym, we 
headed down to Bunnings for morning tea, followed by a woodwork class.  The 
children built their own pen holders and were given certificates for their hard 
work.  Bunnings was very generous gifting the children safety vests, aprons and 
some gardening gloves. 
 

     We have been having some walks to the Skerries Street park, so the children 
can practice their biking skills and explore nature.  We are also planning to have 
a lantern parade and family evening on Friday, the 23rd of July to celebrate 
Matariki, which should be a lot of fun. 
 

      For September we have organised the NZ Mountain Film Festival to screen 
in Mosgiel, to fundraise for a new cover and shade sail for our sandpit.  The 
NZMFF is internationally recognised as one of the worldΩs premier mountain 
film festivals, and this yearΩs impressive programme will have both outdoor and 
armchair enthusiasts inspired and entertained. 
 

     Tickets are available online (link below).  You can also make a donation 
online.  Click on ΨGet TicketsΩ and youΩll see the option to donate without  

creating a ticket.  Look for the advert in this issue for more information.   

We look forward to seeing you at the show! 

 https://events.humantrix.com/nzmff-national-tour-2021 or page 24 

 

We run Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

 9am-1pm during school term 

 Enquiries to Kaycee on 021 149 3934 

https://events.humantrix.com/nzmff-national-tour-2021
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{ƻƳŜ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ  

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳ ¢ǿƻ 
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         Henley Rural Women 

 
 

Henley Rural Women had a busy start to the year with Friendship Day 
held in March.  The theme this year was ΨSchool DaysΩΦ  

Ruth Thomson spoke about her teaching experiences over many years, 

and after lunch Linda Pascoe from Wanaka told us about the E Teaching 

she does.  There were poems recited, school days recalled and musical 

entertainment with Rosemary and Ian Chalmers.  The old Momona 

school bell was rung to bring everyone to attention!  After raffle draws 

and afternoon tea, people went home recalling ΨSchool DaysΩΦ   

The branch made a donation to the Blair Vining Charity Hospital in  

Southland, with profit from a successful day. 

At the June meeting items were collected for the Mosgiel Food Bank.   

Henley branch has one new member.  Sadly, we recently lost a valuable 

past member, Rosemary Sadler. 

The branch is preparing to celebrate itΩs 90th birthday in October. 

If there are any past members who would like to join in these  

celebrations please contact me—Judy Aitken 486 2786 

With the Middlemarch branch now closed, Henley will be the only  

remaining branch in the district.  

Therefore, a decision has been made to close the Otago Executive. 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ w²b½ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ  ǿǿǿΦǊǳǊŀƭǿƻƳŜƴƴȊΦƴȊ ƻǊ  

ǇƘƻƴŜ лулл нрс пст ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ wǳǊŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ 
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                                       Maungatua Hall Fund 
 

     During February and March of this year, the Trustees for the Maungatua Hall 
Fund, D Aitken, J Miller and R Urquhart met with the Liquidator, E Hyslop to 
commence the process for the winding up of the fund. 
 

     There was a very firm consensus, that it was time the complete fund be  
dispersed, as it was serving little purpose in its present form, and that the  
process be completed, while the Trustees with the knowledge of the fund were 
around to be involved. 
 

     The funds, resulting from the sale of the Hall in 1999, were entrusted with 
the Taieri Lions Club, to be administered by the club, in line with the 'Terms of 
Reference' set when the final meeting of the Maungatua Hall Committee was 
held.   D Aitken, J Miller and R Urquhart were present at that meeting, along 
with E Hyslop. 
 

     Since 1999, the Hall Fund was invested in the Lloyd Morgan Lions Trust, a 
number of community related donations were made to individuals and  
organisations from the income received from the interest earned during the 
period from 1999 – нлнмΦ 
 

     During 2020, it was decided by the Lions Club Board members, in tandem 
with the Trustees, that the money held in the Trust  $29,519.28 be allocated in 
total to community organisations within the West Taieri area, in accordance 
with the Terms of Reference. 
 

     The Trustees, at two initial meetings, discussed possible recipients for the 
funds, and settled on four worthy individual organisations as follows:- 
The purchase of an Emergency Generator for the West Taieri area, deemed 
necessary by the Emergency Services.  This equipment would be an asset to the 
community, in the event of a flood, or natural disaster, enabling  
communication, and providing a power source for provision of food etc., for 
affected residents.  The generator would be stored at the Outram Fire Station, 
and maintained by the Fire service.  Mounted on a trailer, would make it  
portable, and serviceable for rapid use.  It would be available for general use 
within the community, generating income for on-going maintenance.  
Ownership is yet to be determined; the feeling of the Trustees was that the  
Outram Fire Brigade should be the guardian, and manager.  Any additional 
funding required would be sourced from either the Mosgiel/Taieri Community 
Board, or through Grants from funding sources.      /ƻƴǘΦ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ нтҦҦҦҦ 
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$10,000 was allocated for this purpose, with the money being held by the  
Lions Club, until a purchase is confirmed. 
 

    Maungatua Parish Church – Friends and supporters of the Church are moving 
forward with a proposal to replace the existing church building with a more up 
to date community friendly facility, that would encompass the church, along 
with a multi-purpose building that could be used by the wider community, for 
meetings functions, fairs etc.  The existing church hall is to be demolished and 
the site sold to procure additional funding for the re-build. 
$10,000 was allocated to the Parish, for assistance with this project. 
 

    Outram School – Allen centre re-furbishing.  An enclosed show case/display 
area is to be developed for the display of children's projects and historical items 
pertaining to the school.  The Trustees agreed this was a worthy project,  
allocating $5,000 for this purpose with a rider that the money not be  
swallowed up for general school funding. 
 

    The remaining sum of $4,519.28 was allocated to the Taieri Historical Park 
to be utilised where the Directors see fit with further development or  
maintenance of the Park. 
 

     It was considered by all three Trustees and the Liquidator that the four 
amounts specified, present benefit to a good cross-section of the community, 
in accordance with the Terms of Reference. 
    The allocations were recommended to the Board of the Taieri Lions Club, 
and were ratified by a full meeting of the Lions Club members at the April 
meeting.  Three of the allocations have been made to date with the fourth for 
the Generator to be made once the purchase has been completed. 
 

wƻō ¦ǊǉǳƘŀǊǘ ς hƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜǎκ[ƛǉǳƛŘŀǘƻǊκ¢ŀƛŜǊƛ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳō 

  

 

 

For all your farm supplies contact the friendly  team  at our  

OUTRAM STORE   28 HOLYHEAD STREET   Landline 486 2991 

Store Manager Angela Couper Mobile 027 286 6071 

Email acouper@pggwrightson.co.nz or www.pggwrightson.co.nz 

I9[tLbD Dwh² ¢I9 /h¦b¢w¸ 
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   wŜōŜŎŎŀΩǎ wŜŎƛǇŜ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 

     APPLE & SAUSAGE MEAT ROLL  

   INGREDIENTS 

   500 grams sausage meat 
   1 apple grated 
   1 onion chopped 
   1/2 cup soft breadcrumbs 
   1/2 cup dried breadcrumbs 
   1/2 t mixed herbs,  
    1/2 t salt & pinch pepper 
 

   DIRECTIONS 
    Mix in a bowl apple, onion, herbs , soft crumbs and Salt & Pepper 
    Sprinkle dried crumbs over a sheet of baking paper   
    Press out the sausage meat on the crumbs into an oblong, wet hands 
    Spread the filling over the meat  
    Roll up to fit in baking dish, lift into dish 
    Sprinkle over dried crumbs on any bald spots 
    Bake пр—сл minutes and serve hot or cold 
    

  MARBLE CAKE 

   INGREDIENTS 

    3/4 cup Sugar 
    3 ozs Butter 
    3 Eggs 
    3 T Milk 
    1  & 1/2 cups Flour 
    2 & 1/2 t B Powder 
    1/4 t Salt 
    1 t Cinnamon 
    2 t Mixed Spice  

DIRECTIONS 
Turn oven to 180c 
Line baking tin with baking paper 
Cream butter and sugar until white  & fluffy 
Beat eggs until thick & add slowly to creamed 
mixture 
Sift flour and baking powder 
Add flour alternately with the milk to egg mixture 
Put 1/2 the mixture into tin in 3 lumps 
Mix spices & salt into the rest of mixture and put 
into the tin to fill the gaps 
Draw a knife through the mixture to swirl colours 
Bake about 40 minutes for 2 small cakes or about 
an 1 to 1/4 hours for large cake. 
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                                 tLtΩ{ t[!b¢ /hwb9w    ōȅ tƛǇ wŜƛŘ 
 

     With the month of June, has come the shorter and colder days. 

     There are times when the motivation to garden fails and a cup of tea, sitting 

behind glass, reading a book (more than likely a garden book) is the outcome. 

     My attention though is turned to the birds enjoying the garden.  Friendly, 

busy little birds are the grey warblers.  A pair darting hither and thither feeding 

on the insects hiding in the bark crevices of the ornamental cherry.  A  

distinctive bird with the white stripe across its tail feathers, and a wavering trill 

call, often heard before rain. 

     Clearly the bellbirds are about as their distinctive call, a musical bell like call, 

(although it varies from region to region and the season of the year,) rings out 

filling the air.  They are drawn to the hanging vessel filled with sugar syrup  (¼ 

cup of sugar dissolved in 2 cups of boiling water), watching them drink is  

fascinating.  Their tongue is like a beautifully fine feather to look at.  It is very 

alert while feeding in this manner, as it is mindful of a bigger and darker   

coloured bird.  This is the tui, which swoops in to guzzle the syrup.  It is very 

handsome with two white feather tufts under its beak and a collar of fine and 

splayed feathers.  Their song is a joy too.  Melodious with gurgles, coughs and 

sometimes grunts. 

     With the very wet spell of weather, we are experiencing as I write, we have a 

pair of Kereru visiting.  One sits in a cherry, while the other is perched on a  

supple branch of the tree lucerne.  They have turns at gorging themselves on 

the leaf shoots and flower buds.  This is not a native plant but introduced as 

early as 1897 as a fodder crop.  I Ψm picturing this tree stripped bare before  

winterΩs end. 

     As the day now clears of fog, cloud and rain, IΩm looking forward to the task 

of raking together fallen leaves to dispose of in the compost.  The quiet rhythm 

of the process calming.    9ƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ς ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎΦ 

     The Department of Conservation (DOC has an interesting website, and the 

Dunedin Botanic Garden has an informative pamphlet regarding NZ native 

birds. 
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/haa¦bL¢¸ bh¢L/9 .h!w5 
Business 
Listings 

Information 
Contact 
details 

Advanced 
Stopping Ltd  

For all your gib stopping and fibrous 
Plastering needs.  Ph 0800 333 118 
 

Rikki  
Ph: 021 225 3657  

Brent McDonald 
Engineering 

Farm maintenance engineering, transport 
and general engineer and welder. 
Allanton Rd, Outram. 
Email; brent@mcdonald.kiwi.nz 

Ph: 027 486 1936  
or a/h 486 1933 

Chimney 
Sweeping 

Quality sweeping.  Open fires, solid fuel 
stoves and coal ranges.  Nests removed 
and solid fuel appliance servicing. 

Mark  
Ph: 021 026 50473 
or  486 1333 A/H 

Craft Room on 87 
opposite  
Outram Hotel 

Holyhead Street Outram   
Hours Fri 10 to 3, Sat & Sun 10 to 3 
ΨAll are welcome who have craft in their 
heartΩ            

Camille  
027 281 5232 
 

Flett  
Contracting Ltd  

Flett Contracting Ltd for all your silage, 
balage, cultivation, planting, feed 
supplies, cartage, fencing, digger work & 
winter grazing needs. 
Operating from Outram to Middlemarch 

Justin Flett 
Ph: 027 245 8623 
Email: 
flettcontracting@ 
xtra.co.nz 

I-JAB Balustrades 
For all your aluminium requirements. 
Balustrades, aluminum joinery.  Double 
glaze existing windows.  

Jo or Bill  
Ph: 486 1188 
Bill  Mobile:- 
027 486 1186 

MarionΩs Home 
Grown  

Pasture raised free range eggs.   
Seasonal produce. 

74 Woodside Road 
Ph: 486 1741 

MitchellΩs Family 
Foodcentre 

Opening Hours:  Mon to Thurs, 7am-7pm.   
Fri, 7am-9pm.   
Sat, 7am-7pm.  Sun, 8am-7pm. 

Ph: 486 1723 

 

bh¢9 
ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ 

ǎǇŀŎŜΗΗΗΗ 

Please  
make  
contact 

 

bh¢9 
ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ 

ǎǇŀŎŜΗΗΗΗ 

Please  
make  
contact 

STOP PRESS 
 

Recycling Drop-off depot for Momona Rural Community 
This is located at the Momona Play Centre from  8.00am to 12 noon 

on the following Saturdays:- 
July 24th, August 7th & 21st, September 4th & 18th ,  
October 2nd, 16th & 30th and November 13th & 27th 

 

aƻǊŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ƛǎǎǳŜ   5ǳƴŜŘƛƴ /ƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 
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BUSINESS Information details 

Murrays Veterinary 
Clinic Ltd 

Large & small animal veterinary services 
K9 Chic dog groomers & Open Plains pet 
cremations    Open Clinics hours:- 

9am-10am Mon to Fridays, 
7pm-7.30pm Mon to Thursdays 

Phone: 03 489 5540 
 
Email  
thevet@xtra.co.nz 

Mosgiel-Taieri 
Community Board 

Advocating for our communities on 
community & council matters 

 
CŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ 

Joy Davis 
Ph:  027 476 6047 or 
joy.davis@xtra.co.nz 
Dean MacAlwee 
Ph: 027 272 6132 or 
deanmac@xtra.co.nz 

Outram 
Contracting  

Registered Weed Sprayer 
Boom spraying, automatic hose reel, broom 
& gorse spraying, liquid fertiliser 

Ken & Barbara Cuthill   
Ph a/h 486 1730 or 
027 486 1738  

Outram Garage 
Petrol, WoFs and servicing.   
Opening Hours:  Mon-Fri, 8am-5.30pm.   
Sat 8am-noon           Fuel  24/7 

Ph: 486 1708 

Pony Riding Lessons Pony riding lessons  OUTRAM 
Tania McDonald 
Ph: 027 486 1933 

Rosy Posy 
Sewing Room 

21 Holyhead Street Outram 
Mon to Thurs 9am to 4pm 
Fri 8.am to 4pm;  
Sat 10am to 4pm 

Ph: 021 127 8394 

PGGWrightson 
Outram 

For all your farm supplies contact the 
friendly team at the Outram Store 

Ph: 486 2991 
Angela Couper 
Store Manager 

   

Outram Bowling 
Club 

A game for all ages -give it a go!  
 

Marion Hambleton  
Ph: 486 2232 

Outram Garden 
Club 

Meets 3rd Thursday of the month.  Guest 
speakers and garden visits.  New members 
welcome. 

Lynette 
Ph: 486 1710 
or 021 139 7093 

Outram Public 
Library 

Opening Hours:   Wed, 7-8pm.  Fri, 3.15-
4.30pm.  Sat, 10.30-11.45am. 

Sandra Seaton 
Ph: 486  2095 

/haa¦bL¢¸ ϧ bhb twhCL¢ hwD!bL{!¢Lhb{ 
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Keys cost $65 (includes refundable deposit 
$10).  A maintenance roster helps everyone 
enjoy the benefits of the pool. 

Kevin Brady  
Ph: 486 1297 or  
School Office  
Ph: 486 1733 

Outram  
Playcentre,  
9 Beaumaris 
Street, Outram 

hǇŜƴƛƴƎ IƻǳǊǎΥ    
aƻƴŘŀȅ Σ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ϧ CǊƛŘŀȅ 
 фŀƳ ǘƻ мǇƳ 
             For   0 – р years 
Email:- outramplaycentre@gmail.com 
     Phone:- 027 808 7285 

Kaycee Telfer 
Ph: 021 149 3934 
 

 

Outram School 

Pool 

Organisation Information 
Contact 
details 

Outram Medical 
Centre  

10 Beaumaris Street 
Hours:  Monday – Friday 8am to 6pm.  

Ph: 486 2150 

    

Outram School 
A primary school where children strive for  
excellence, love learning, develop their 
passions and reach their potential 

Ph: 486 1733 

   

Otago Vintage 
Machinery Club 
& Taieri Historical 
Society 

 

Museum—Taieri Historical Park, Outram.  
Open October to May, Sundays 2-4pm. 
neilgamble8@gmail.com 

Neil Gamble  
Ph: 027 473 3035 

Outram Volunteer 
Fire Brigade 

New volunteers always welcome! 
 

Stu Casey 
Ph: 027 436 1012 

Plunket 

For Plunket Well Child Checks, please 
contact Plunket Area Office on 474 0490 
for bookings  
or check Otago Plunket face book page 

Plunket: 474 0490 

Maungatua Parish 
Church 
 
 
 
Outram Church Hall 

 
 
Holyhead Street, Outram.  Service at 10am 
every Sunday, with Sunday School (children 
aged 3 years & over). 
 

 
For all Hall bookings 
 
 

Pastoral:  
R Allison Ph 486 1141 
Services:  
M Kerr  Ph 489 6066  
 
Heather Hore 
Ph:486 1711 
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organisation Information 

Contact 
details 

Rural Women 
New Zealand 

Community focused organisation with 
monthly meetings and speakers. 

Henley Branch:   
Judy Aitken 
Ph:486 2786       

West Taieri Hub 

hǇŜƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ  
ŦǊƻƳ мǇƳ ǘƻ оǇƳΦ 

Lƴ hǳǘǊŀƳ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ Iŀƭƭ ƻƴ 
 IƻƭȅƘŜŀŘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 

¢ŀōƭŜ ¢ŜƴƴƛǎΣ ŎŀǊŘǎΣ ŎǊŀƊǎΣ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ  
ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ 

¢ƘŜ Iǳō ǿŀǎ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ  
{ŜƴƛƻǊ /ƛǝȊŜƴǎ 

Marj Latta 
Ph: 486 1961 

Taieri Lions Service 
Club 

Meet 2nd Wednesday at the West Taieri 
Rugby Clubrooms.  6.30pm Fellowship, 
followed by meal at 7pm.  New and interested 
members from the West Taieri community are 
welcome.       Graeme Robertson 486 1775 

Colin  
Ph: 486 1863 
Bevan 
Ph: 486 2019       

West Taieri 
Smallbore Rifle 
Club 

Meet Tuesday nights 7.30pm – Outram 
Community Hall (next to the dairy).  Target 
shooting – all equipment supplied 

Lindsay Horne 
Ph: 021 817  052 
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¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ hǳǘǊŀƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƛƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ  
²Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀƛŜǊƛ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ. 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜǊǎ 
 ŦƻǊ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƎƻƛƴƎΦ 

{ǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŎƘŜŎƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƎǊŀƳƳŀǝŎŀƭ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘ ƻƴƭȅ ŀƴŘ  
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎǊŜǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŀǘƻǊκ9ŘƛǘƻǊ. 

There will be 3 issues of the ²Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀƛŜǊƛ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ for 2021 

ƳƛŘ-aŀǊŎƘΣ ƳƛŘ-Wǳƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƳƛŘ-bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
 

²Ŝ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘ ƴŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǝƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ŀǊŜŀ 

Businesses and Individuals are welcome to advertise in the WOT 
 

Display Advertisements 
Businesses: - 

Full page $120, ½ page $65, ⅓ page $55, ¼ page $45 
 

Community & Non-Profit Organisations: - 

Full page $100, ½ page $55, ⅓ page $45, ¼ page $35 
 

              Community Notice Board Section:- 
This is for community groups and local businesses. 

Business listings cost $15 per issue or $45 for 3 issues 
Community & Non-Profit Organisations $10 per issue or $30 for 3 issues 

 

!ŘǾŜǊǘƻǊƛŀƭǎΥ Interested in running a full-page advertorial about your 
business?  Cost is $80 per page 

  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŀǘƻǊκ9ŘƛǘƻǊΥ - tŀǘ aŀŎŀǳƭŀȅΣ  
aƻōƛƭŜ лнт нлм сфнм ƻǊ 9Ƴŀƛƭ ǇŀǘΦƳŀŎŀǳƭŀȅϪƻǳǘƭƻƻƪΦŎƻƳ 

 


